Academic Committee Planning Meeting – Charter School

March 10, 2010

Dawson County BOE Meeting Room @ 8:30 a.m.


Members Present:

	Name
	Position
	
	Name
	Position
	

	Keith Porter
	Superintendent
	
	Kristi Gerrells
	Asst. Principal-RVMS
	X

	Nicky Gilleland
	Charter Coordinator
	X
	Kim Bennett
	Asst. Principal-RES
	X

	Rick Brown
	Asst. Superintendent
	X
	Cindy Kinney
	Asst. Principal-BMES
	X

	Nicole LeCave
	Asst. Principal-DCMS
	X
	Tina Brady
	Parent
	X

	Stacy Martin
	Asst. Principal-DCHS
	X
	Lois Zangara
	Principal-KES
	X

	Tracey Compton
	Asst. Principal-KES
	X
	Tami Brinkley
	Asst. Principal
	X


I.
On March 10, 2010, the Academic Planning Committee met to discuss feedback from each school on our system M-V-C. Each school reported out on their school’s discussions and evidence of moving toward fully operation in the areas of our M-VC. In addition, feedback was shared on what actions need to be taken to achieve fully operational. Common ideas that surfaced during discussion are as follows:

· Increased rigor – We need a system definition for rigor. There are gifted teachers at each school training to be trainers on implementing a rigorous curriculum. The definition that this group has compiled could be a good starting place for defining rigor at the system level.

· Foreign language – Students who are able to compete globally need foreign language skills. A strong foundation can be built by offering foreign language classes earlier and more in depth.

· Strong core foundation in reading, math and language arts is needed.

· Building leadership capacity for students at all levels which could include service learning projects 

· Increasing leadership opportunities for teachers at all levels

· More quality professional learning K-12 that is clearly aligned with our system M-V-C and goals

· Alignment of our new system M-V-C K-12
· Assurance that we have quality people working in our SPED classrooms

· Effective communications skills 

· Literacy – need to define this at elementary, middle, and high. Literacy should be addressed in many areas. Areas discussed included:

· Reading

· Writing

· Speaking

· Problem solving

· Critical thinking

· Scientific method/problem solving skills

· Technology

· Technology-need to move beyond using available technology at the teacher level. Our students need to become involved in the learning, and we need to embrace technology as a part of their daily lives. 

This discussion will help decide which K-12 components will become the focus of our charter. In addition, literacy, career pathways, fine arts, citizenship, leadership, math/science, and technology were also discussed as focus areas in the first meeting.

II.
Continue to explore and discuss the following:

· What strengths should we focus on in the charter application?

· What future innovations will guide our five-year plan?

· What does a literate student look like K-5, 6-8, and 9-12?

Follow-Up Activities:

Stacy Martin & Tammy Brinkley

· Please send Mr. Gilleland your school’s feedback on M-V-C.

Nicky Gilleland  

· Email an example of charter school applications, so we can see what our portion will look like. Once our focus is decided, each school will have flexibility to define what the focus looks like at each level. 

All Team Members

· Review the charter school application examples from Mr. Gilleland. Begin to brainstorm how you will approach this work in your school. 

· Collaborate with your school to define, “What is literacy?”

· Gather feedback from students on what they feel about the M-V-C. Bring feedback to our next meeting.

Tina Brady

· Meet with parents to gather feedback on M-V-C. 

All Schools

· Send updated SMART Goals to Mr. Gilleland and Mr. Brown after CRCT.  Mr. Brown will be updating our system SMART Goals and sending them out. System and school SMART Goals are needed for the charter application and CLIP (Comprehensive Local Improvement Plan).
Next Academic Committee Planning Meeting

April 29, 2010 8:30 a.m.
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